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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810
165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

Board Members:  
James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Lloyd Cowart

Ronda Starks
Garner Peck 
The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday, November 12, 2009 for a special called meeting at the GMASS office building. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: James McMullan, Chairman, Anne Thompson, Lloyd Cowart, Garner Peck & Ronda Starks. Also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser, Bruce Grant, Associate Chief Appraiser, Missy Carter, Secretary, Terry McCormick of GMASS and members of the public.
Missy Carter took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M.
Mrs. Starks opened with prayer. 

Revaluation Update
Mr. McMullan discussed the filing of the petition for the temporary collections order and the November 18th hearing. He also discussed the plan for advertising the draft 2009 property tax schedule for the public before the Board of Commissioners at their last meeting; this information was not heard and was tabled.
The Board of Assessors will be reaching out to the public for assistance in publishing the communications schedule. Mr. Grant discussed the possibility of publishing this information on the county website. 
Mrs. Duncan notified the Board that we have received an updated layer containing the 186 parcels previously sent to ITOS and they are still working on 450 parcels. Upon receiving the newest layer, Mr. King of GMASS ran another mismatch list and only 22 sales were still on this list. Mr. McCormick is hopeful that with this updated map GMASS can begin working on developing the rural land schedules. 
Mr. McCormick discussed the City of Hartwell’s valuation method with the addition of making size adjustments. 
Mr. McMullan explained that an attorney from Gainesville, GA who is experienced in tax matters has offered free of charge to help the Board of Assessors prepare for the appeals process.
The next meeting of the Board of Assessors will be Thursday, November 19th, at 9:00 A.M. 
There being no further business, Mr. Cowart made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion passed by unanimous consent.
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* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office. 
